The Feb. 21, 2022, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 2 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All of the Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor - Robers and Clarbour, Clerk-Boyd and Treasurer-Loveless. Also present was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the Jan. 17, 2022 Town Board Meeting were approved as printed. Motion made by David Robers and seconded by Clarbour; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report was reviewed with \$1,941,875.30 in cash assets 02-20-22.

Fire Chief's Report. Dale Wuttke attended the Jan. Advisory Board Meeting. Geneva is still lagging on new boundaries, the agreement will be signed once they have completed that.

The road report. They pre-treated the roads this afternoon, put chains on the trucks and changed to straight salt for the upcoming freezing rain. Greg has been working on making barricades.

Millard Cemetery. Attorney, Steve Koch recommends that the Town should have a survey of the property and a title search done. David Robers made a motion to have a survey and title search done on the Millard Cemetery; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously. The Clerk will make the arrangements to have these items done and place it back on the agenda when completed.

Unsightly Debris. The property on County Road H has been give a citation. The liaison from the Sheriff's Dept. will look into it further. Attorney, Steve Koch will send them a letter to have the property cleaned up.

Use of the ARPA grant money. Dale, Sharri and Diane have meet with Baker-Tilly and have been advised that the ARPA money can be use for almost anything that the Town would like to do with it. The Clerk would like to purchase Badger Book (electric poll books) for elections. They would cost approx. \$10,115.00. If the Town was to purchase them and want to use them this year, the order would have to be placed this week. David Robers made a motion to approve the purchase of Badger Books at a cost of \$10,155.00 with the ARPA money; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously. The Board also discussed using the money for a new sign for the Town Hall and the remainder to be used for the Plantation Road project.

Restructuring Clerk/Treasurer positions. The Town Board discussed this item, no action taken.

Operator's license. None.

Public comment. None

Clerk's report. None

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as presented; Robers seconded; motion carried unanimously.

David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Clarbour seconded.

Motion Adjourned Respectfully Submitted

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk

Diane Boyd